
 

January 30, 2018 
 

 

 

 

The Honorable Clay Aurand, Chairperson 

House Committee on Education 

Statehouse, Room 286-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Aurand: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2542 by House Committee on Education 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2542 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2542 would amend the Kansas Private and Out-of-State Postsecondary Educational 

Institution Act by modifying or eliminating certain fees assessed to independent educational 

institutions chartered, incorporated or otherwise organized under the laws of Kansas and having 

their principal place of business in Kansas.  The bill would also eliminate a sunset date of June 30, 

2018, so that the Board may continue charging fees to these institutions indefinitely. 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2018 

SGF 

FY 2018 

All Funds 

FY 2019 

SGF 

FY 2019 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- ($3,870) 

Expenditure -- -- -- -- 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Kansas Board of Regents estimates the enactment of HB 2542 would reduce annual 

fee revenues by $3,870 beginning in FY 2019.  The Board office uses these revenues to cover the 

costs incurred to regulate private and out-of-state postsecondary educational institutions.  Any 

fiscal effect associated with HB 2542 is not reflected in The FY 2019 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

cc: Kelly Oliver, Board of Regents  


